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This is the twenty third of an occasional newsletter prepared and distributed by Voisin-Hunter Limited for the members of Les Vaux Housing Trust.

Trust Members’ Estate Visit

Monday 13th August 2012
The first of the Members annual estate visits will take place on Monday 13th August 2012. The anticipated timetable is as follows:-

 9.15

Troy Court

10.00

Valley Court

10.15

Vale Court

10.30

6/7 St Saviour’s Crescent

11.00

Berry House

11.15

John Le Fondré Court

11.45

David Moon House

If you have any matters you would like to raise with the Trust Members or you would like to meet them please contact your Estate Representative or this office.  Please note the times listed above are only an estimated timetable, it is possible that we may arrive slightly before or slightly after the times that are listed.
Estate Representatives

Berry House: No Representative

Clos Lempriere: Ms Tracey Cripps
David Moon House: Mrs Margaret East (Flat 3)

John Le Fondré Court: No representative
Landscape Grove: Mrs Robins (1 Kenilworth)

Perquage Court: No representative
6-7 St Saviours Cres.:  No Representative 

Troy Court: Mrs A Gordinho (Flat 52) and Mrs B Skinner (Flat 34)

Vale Court: Mrs K Surrey (Flat 6)

Valley Court: Mr and Mrs T Le Boutillier (Flat 10)

We would like to take this opportunity to invite tenants to apply for the post of Estate Representative where there is currently no volunteer.  If you are interested in taking on the role please contact the office.
Voisin Hunter Limited – Your Contact Details

Nikita Hall & Abbey Gough are your primary contacts.  Please see who manages your estate below:

Abbey Gough: Troy Court, Vale Court, Valley Court, Berry House, John Le Fondre Court, David Moon House.

Nikita Hall: Perquage Court, Landscape Grove, Leonard Norman Close, Clos Lempriere, 6/7 St. Saviours Crescent, Westview, Jardin de Haut

However should they not be around please do feel free to leave a message with another of their colleagues in the office.  We would encourage tenants who wish to speak with their respective property manager regarding a specific matter to make an appointment before calling into the office as we cannot guarantee that your property manager will be available for an unarranged appointment/meeting.  

Our offices are situated at One Esplanade opposite the Pomme D’or Hotel. Office opening hours are Monday – Friday 8am – 5.30pm. Our Telephone number is 507777 and e-mail is pm@voisinhunter.com. 
Emergency Numbers

If you have a maintenance emergency out of office hours you should call 507777. Please do not contact contractors direct or you may be liable for the cost of the call out.
Affordable Housing Gateway

As you may already be aware Les Vaux Housing Trust no longer holds their own waiting list.  Instead there is now one central waiting list that applicants apply through and this is called the Affordable Housing Gateway.  Whilst this won’t have a direct impact on already existing tenants it will mean that if you wish to be considered for a transfer you will need to apply through the Gateway instead of coming through our office.  The main advantage of this is that by being on one central waiting list you will not only be considered for alternative units of accommodation with Les Vaux Housing Trust but also that of States Housing and the other Housing Trusts.  To apply for a transfer you will need to fill in an Affordable Housing Gateway form and return this to the Gateway team.  Please do not return to our offices as we do not assess the applications.  The Gateway Team will then contact us to confirm whether your Landlord (Les Vaux Housing Trust) is happy to sponsor your application for transfer.  Please note however that your Landlord may wish not sponsor the transfer application if there is not a valid reason for your wish to transfer.  Please note your Landlord will not sponsor any transfer application if you have any existing outstanding arrears.
For information and how to apply you can visit http://www.gov.je/Home/RentingBuying/StatesHousing/ApplicationAllocation/Pages/HousingWaitingList.aspx or alternatively call the Gateway team on 445510 or email hsggateway@gov.je.
Internal Repairs to your home

In accordance with your Tenancy Agreement, we take this opportunity of reminding you that it is your responsibility to renew or repair the internal fixtures and fittings of your home.  If you are in any doubt as to who is responsible, please refer to your Tenancy Agreement in the first instance and then if necessary call this office.
Home Alterations 

Please note that tenants are not permitted to carry out alterations to their home without seeking prior permission from Voisin Hunter.  Tenants must submit a request in writing if they wish to carry out any alterations to their home.  Tenants are strictly not permitted to tamper with any electrical wiring/cabling or carry out any works that may affect the structural integrity of the property.  If you have decorated your home since you moved in or plan to decorate, please be aware that should you wish to end your tenancy you may be asked to return the property to neutral decor.

BBQ’s & Summer Entertaining

We all love the long summer evenings, however please have respect and consideration for your neighbours who may have children and keep the noise to a minimum when sitting outside. We would like to remind tenants that outside parties should finish up no later than 8pm in the evening.
Noise Complaints
We receive complaints on a regular basis concerning noisy neighbours. The Environmental Health website gives the following advice:
What to do if you are being affected by a nuisance

· approach the person causing the nuisance and explain the problem politely  

· write to the person explaining the effect the nuisance is having on you and make reference to any past conversations or agreements. Keep copies of all correspondence. Keep a diary of dates and times of any nuisance 

· if the nuisance continues contact the Environmental Health Department   on 443712 or via email on publichealth@health.gov.je 
It is important that you follow these steps in order for your Landlord to be able to take action against noisy neighbours – without proof of a nuisance it makes it difficult for your Landlord to take any action.  We would advise that if you are unable to resolve the situation with your neighbour and you have to resort to contacting the Environmental Health Department that you also contact our office to advise of the situation and that we are kept aware of any further disturbances.  If the noise disturbance is that of suspected domestic violence or is of a violent nature directed towards yourself or other tenants we would urge you to call the Police and then call our office with the Police Incident Number.
Lubricating Windows

Please be reminded that you must lubricate with oil all moving parts in the windows every six months to ensure that the windows continue to open and close properly and do not eventually seize up.

Smoke Alarms

Tenants are reminded that they are responsible for installing their own battery operated smoke alarms to the property and to test these every six months to ensure they are in working order.  For some of Les Vaux’s properties where the smoke alarms are mains connected, it still remains the tenant’s responsibility to check these are in working order and if not to contact the office in order that we can arrange for an electrician to attend.
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